AUGUST 2023 SUSQUEHANNOCK TRAIL CLUB MINUTES

The August 2023 meeting was held Saturday the 12th at Ole Bull State Park during
the annual Camporee. The following 34 members and guests enjoyed a
dish-to-pass dinner picnic at followed by a brief business meeting and presentation
on the reintroduction of the pine marten:

Wanda Shirk, Bill Boyd, John Zimmer, Lois Morey, Bill Morey, Tim Morey, Lila
Morey, Helen Bernhardy, Gary Russell, Susie Gribble, Curt Weinhold, Penny
Weinhold, Chris Bell, Ann Bell, Wayne Baumann, Virginia Musser, Jayne
Fitzgerald, Dave McMillan, Doug Wetherbee, Jennifer Baker, Joe Myatovich, Tod
Twichell, Lori Szymanik, Aniela Oliver, Allan Reed (25 members).

Vonda Reed, Eden Reed, Jack Reed, Thad Bellows, Abraham Peachy, Monte
George, Thomas Keller, Tina Keller, Emeline Keller (9 guests)

President Wanda Shirk called the meeting to order at 5:55 pm. July minutes will
be read at September meeting due to technology issue.

TREASURER'’S REPORT by Bill Boyd:

Beginning Balance: $ 5896.93
Debits (expenditures): $0
Credits (receipts): $ 444
Current Balance: $6340.93

TRAILS REPORT by Bill Boyd:

There were 174 volunteer trail hours for July by 34 volunteers. By the end of July,
there are 1330 volunteer trail hours total for the year so far.

NEW MEMBERS by Lois Morey:

» Jennifer & Kenneth Baker, New Cumberland, PA
» Steven Frattare, Rochester, NY

* Bill Maher, Alexandria, VA

« Jim Delgrosso, Jr., Bethlehem, PA

CIRCUIT HIKER REPORT by Lori Szymanik:



* 1300 William Maher, Alexandria, VA

» 1301 Keith D. Martin, Clifton Park, NY
* 1302 David Hooper, Clifton Park, NY

* 1303 Jeff Yurko, Clifton Park, NY

OLD BUSINESS:

None to discuss.

NEW BUSINESS:

* The club is looking for volunteers to make food for Abraham Peachy while he
works on the trail. Those interested should coordinate with Wanda.

* A memorial service will be held for Tom Fitzgerald on Saturday, September 2,
2023 at 11:00 AM at Saint Mary’s Church in Bolivar, NY.

* Bill Boyd and crew will soon be building a shelter in Ford Hollow.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:11pm. followed by presentation on the
reintroduction of the Pine Marten by Tom Keller, game commissioner.

The next meeting will be held at [lene Altenheim’s farm in Mina, Pennsylvania.

Meeting minutes taken and submitted by Lori Szymanik



